Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
URS Corporation - Orlando
The Seminole County, Florida, Public Works Department, Engineering Division announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: August 29, 2012, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: Seminole County Services Building, Board of County Commissioners Chambers, 1101 E. 1st Street, Sanford, FL 32771

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Identification No. 240216-4-28-01.

SR 46 Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study.

From SR 415 to CR 426.

This meeting is being held to share the alternatives developed for the proposed widening of SR 46 from SR 415 to CR 426, through the community of Geneva, Florida. The study includes analyzing the widening of SR 46 from the existing two-lane roadway to a four-lane divided roadway, including a parallel bridge over the St. Johns River. The meeting will be an open house format to present alternatives for the proposed widening of SR 46. Plan views and typical sections detailing the number of lanes, sidewalk locations and where drainage facilities will be proposed will be available for viewing. Brief presentations will be made at 5:30 p.m. and 6:30 p.m. Additional project information is available on the project website: www.sr46geneva.com.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Ms. Jan Everett, P.E., URS Corporation, 315 East Robinson Street, Suite 245, Orlando, FL 32801, by phone: (407)422-0353 or by email: jan.everett@urs.com.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 2 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Seminole County Human Resources Department, ADA Coordinator, (407)665-7941. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Mr. Shad Smith, P.E., Seminole County Project Manager, (407)665-5707 or e-mail: ssmith@seminolecountyfl.gov or Ms. Jan Everett, P.E., URS Corporation, (407)422-0353 or email: jan.everett@urs.com.

